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March 1—Lunch at the Library,         
11 a.m. to 2 p.m., Beaver Area 
Memorial Library 
 

April 12—BACC Bunny Hop, 10 a.m. 
to noon, downtown Beaver 
 

April 26—Arbor Day Celebration,     
10 a.m., Gazebo 
 

May 10—Beaver Town Yard Sale, 10 
a.m. to 4 p.m. (no permit needed) 
 

May 26—Memorial Day Parade, 
10:30 a.m., Beaver Area Heritage 
Foundation (BAHF) 
 

June 7—Beaver VFD and Heritage 
Valley Health System 5K/10K Race,    
9 a.m.  
 

June 14—Garrison Day Show and 
Sale 

Water and sewer services are vital to 
Beaver's residents. We expect clean water 
to flow from faucets and we expect waste 
water to flow without interruption to the 
sewage treatment plant.  Rarely, however, 
do we think about the people behind the 
scenes – the operators, maintenance 
workers, supervisors, and engineers – who 
work continuously to keep those systems 
in good working order, both now and for 
the future. 
 Beaver's residents have enjoyed a very 
reliable water and sewer systems for a 
number of years.  We can attribute this to 
some very forward thinking by Borough 
leaders in our past. Unlike some other 
western Pennsylvania communities, 
Beaver is fortunate to have separate storm 
water and sanitary waste systems. This 
separate storm water system prevents 
overloading of the sewage treatment plant 
during periods of heavy rain. However, 
some leakage, known as infiltration and 
inflow, does occur. Therefore it is 
important to minimize the amount of 
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UPCOMING EVENTS Message from the Manager 

JROTC Offers Snow and  
Ice Removal 
Are you or is someone you know unable to 
clear their sidewalk of ice and snow due to 
age or a physical disability? If so please call 
one of two JROTC points of contact – Cadet 
Coulter (412-992-1569) or assistant Cadet 
Leis (724-622-0445) – who will gladly take 
your information and pass it on to their pool 
of more than 20 volunteers.  
 

The cadets who clear the passageways will 
provide their own shovels and arrive at the 
house promptly.  
 

This is a free service; no payment is 
necessary. However, if you'd like to make a 
donation, the cadets will pass it along to the 
JROTC leaders, who will then decide how 
best to use those donations.  

NEWSLETTER 

Borough of Beaver 

storm water entering the town's sanitary 
sewer system. 
 The Borough routinely monitors, flushes, 
and repairs the systems as needed. Most 
recently we have engaged a company to 
monitor water infiltration into the sanitary 
sewer system.  Unfortunately, due to 
infiltration from springs, downspouts, and 
unmonitored drains, the Borough routinely 
processes more waste water than necessary. 
Through the use of monitors placed in key 
locations, we expect to be able to track down 
the locations of unknown sources of 
infiltration. In addition to the monitors, other 
methods of leak detection, including smoke or 
dye testing, is being used to pinpoint the 
sources of the infiltration.  
 The Department of Environmental 
Protection mandates communities to keep 
storm water and sanitary sewage separate. 
Residents can rest assured that the Borough 
will comply with these regulations. 
 
– Chuck Copeland, Manager 

Third Street was jammed packed as folks were entertained by local singer  
Vanessa Campagna during Beaver’s annual Light-Up Festival, November 29, 2013. 
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A municipal comprehensive plan is an important document for 
every municipality in Pennsylvania. It serves as a guide for 
elected officials when making decisions related to land use, 
development, and community quality of life.  
 

Beaver Borough’s last comprehensive plan was adopted over 10 
years ago. After reviewing past achievements and assessing 
changing circumstances and opportunities, Council directed the 
Planning Commission to review and make specific updates to the 
plan.    
 

Ideally the update is based on extensive and broad based public 
input, culminating in a consensus of shared community values. 
While meant to be visionary, care will be taken that the plan also 
be pragmatic and within financial means of the town. Much like a 
road map, the plan’s collective priorities provide a frame of 
reference directing future activities for consideration by the 
Council and its management staff.   
 

A great way to maximize community participation is to sign up 
for Beaver Alerts on the Borough’s web page at beaverpa.us. Just 
click the "Borough Government" tab, then click "Newsletter Sign 
Up" and enter your email address. In addition to providing timely 

It’s Your Town – Get Connected, Get Involved 

Just as a reminder, for the convenience of our residents, all Borough ordinances (laws enacted by the municipality) are 

available for review by the residents via the Borough website:  beaverpa.us 

Beaver Station Update  

In May 2013 the Heritage Foundation purchased the 1897 P&LE 
railroad station, a landmark two-acre property, which will soon be 
available to the community as Beaver Station – a multi-use 
cultural and event center. 
 

In October work started on the slate roof and copper gutter 
system of the 1897 Station. This very visible element is a vital first 
step in the preservation of this iconic historic structure. This 
$135,000 project is being partially funded by a $25,000 grant 
from the Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission. 
 

We are now beginning the renovation of the balance of the lower 
level. The Beaver County Genealogy and History Center relocated 

Borough Ordinances 

and handy general news about Borough happenings, Beaver 
Alerts will provide detailed information on the planning 
process as it unfolds.  
 

Future steps will include: 
 

 A community assessment of priorities and attitudes 
elicited from residents and business owners via traditional 
paper survey method and an online survey to increase the 
amount of participation. 

 A community public meeting led by planning consultants 
Pashek and Associates, scheduled for Monday, Feb. 17, 
2014, will provide an overview of the survey results and 
give attendees the opportunity to comment and present 
additional ideas.   

 

Clearly all Borough residents, property owners, and business 
owners have a vested interest in this important project. Please 
make an effort to have a hand in guiding the future of our 
town.  
 

Note: The Planning Commission meets in the Borough Building 
the third Monday of each month at 7 p.m. 

to the renovated 911 Center “bunker” in July and became our 
first income producing tenant. They are very pleased with the 
space and have experienced a record 30 percent increase in 
visitors in their first three months of occupancy. 
 

Most gratifying of all is the early support from the community. 
As of early December 2013, we already have some 125 
commitments totaling over $835,000! Additional funding is 
needed to reach our primary goal of $1,750,000 and to realize 
our vision for the elegant upper level and grounds. This phase 
will include costly features such as the main event room, new 
restrooms, a catering kitchen and exterior landscaping 
including a rear courtyard, event lawn, historic belvedere and 
the promenade connecting it to the station and museum. This 
attractive event venue will generate income for the 
Foundation so it and Beaver Station can continue to enrich 
community life for years to come. 
 

To make a donation and play an integral part in this exciting 
project for our town, please visit www.beaverstation.org. 
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Beaver Alerts allows you to sign up to receive periodic emails 
that provide timely information on Borough events, 
programs, and general news of interest, including this 
quarterly newsletter that you can forward on to friends and 
relatives. While over 600 households that have already 
signed up, we encourage you to help us reach the goal of 
having all 2,000+ Borough households linked electronically to 
town happenings. Simply provide your email address at 
www.beaverpa.us/government/newsletter .  

Beaver Alerts 

Code Enforcement Office – 
Keeping Residents Informed 

Dear Residents, 
 

My name is Randy Morrow, and I am the Code Enforcement 
Officer for the Borough of Beaver.  It is my job to work with the 
residents of our Borough to keep and maintain our 
neighborhoods and our residents as safe as possible. This is done 
by following the International Property Maintenance Code 
(IPMC) and the ordinances set by Beaver Borough Council.   
 

To contact me or issue a complaint, please call 724-601-9953. If 
needed, I may contact you to review the complaint. All 
complaints and calls to the office will be kept confidential. 
 

 A few key issues we all need to remember: 
 

 Please keep all sidewalks clean and repaired, and always 
maintain your grass and weeds on your property.   

 Never let trash or rubbish pile up on porches or in your yard, 
where it becomes a safety issue. 

 All vehicles must have current plates and registration. 
 Please make sure you have your address numbers posted on 

the front of your property so emergency and medical 
responders can identify your home. 

 

Most of you are already doing the above tips. If not, please take 
the proper steps to get them done so we can keep our town and 
residents as safe. Let us stay proud of where we live and watch 
out for each other. Thank you. 
 

Randy Morrow 
Code Enforcement Officer 

1. Use fertilizers sparingly and sweep 
driveways, sidewalks, and roads 

2. Never dump anything down storm 
drains 

3. Plant the bare spots in your yard 
4. Compost your yard waste 
5. Avoid pesticides; learn about 

Integrated Pest Management  
6. Direct downspouts away from paved surfaces 
7. Use the car wash instead of washing your car in the 

driveway 
8. Check your car for leaks, and recycle motor oil 
9. Pick up after your pet 

10. Have your septic tank pumped and inspected regularly 
 
For more information, visit www.epa.gov/nps or  
www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater. 

Preventing Storm Water Runoff  
– 10 things you can do  

AARP prepares tax forms for free at the 
library beginning in February.  This service 
is for senior citizens and low income 
families.  Individuals need to make 
appointments to have their taxes forms 
prepared by the volunteers.  For more 
information, they can call the library at 
724-775-1132.  
 
The annual Beaver Library Book Sale is 
Saturday, June 7, from 9 a.m to 5 p.m.  The presale (cost $5.00) is 
Friday, June 6, from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. The bargain days- ($5.00 per 
bag) are Monday, June 9, from 9:30 a.m. to 8 p.m., and Tuesday, 
June 10, from 9:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

Library News 

The Beaver Borough Community Room, Shaw Park Pavilion, and 
Gazebo  are all available for rental to the community.  
 

Reservation forms can be found at www.beaverpa.us. 
Reservations are based on a first-come, first-served basis, and 
the fee is due at the time of reservation. All reservations must 
be made in person at the Borough building at 469 Third Street. 
 

To reserve the Community Room, contact the Police 
Department at  724-773-6702.  
 

To reserve the Gazebo and/or Pavilion, contact the Borough 
Office at 724-773-6700. 
 724-773-6700  for more information. 

Borough Facility Rentals 
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Borough Office 
469 Third Street 
724-773-6700 
Office hours:  Monday – Friday, 8 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
 

Meetings (All meetings are held in the Beaver Municipal Building, 

469 3rd Street. Check beaverpa.us for dates and times.)  
 

 Beaver Council 
 Shade Tree Commission 
 Planning Commission 
 Business District Authority 
 Civil Service Commission (meets as needed) 
 Zoning Hearing Board (meets as needed) 

Call for News 

The Beaver Borough Newsletter is a great way to share good 
news with your neighbors. If you have information about an 
upcoming non-profit or charitable event, or if you have an idea 
for a story, please email it to valbrkich@gmail.com.  

Next issue: May 2014  
Submission deadline: March 15, 2014 
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